L.A. Meeting - cont'd from page 3

This request was granted.

Auditors Mrs. Marg Gander and Mrs. J. Schritt stated they had audited the treasurer's books and found them correct.

A motion was made that all current accounts be

paid.

Under new business, Mrs. Barbara Wise, retiring as president, thanked her executive and the members of the auxiliary for their co-operation over the past year, and said she had enjoyed her tenure in office, and found it a rewarding experience. She also congratulated the minister and his wife, Mr. and Mrs. Peter McKague, on the beautiful Christmas Eve Candle Service, at which time the Church was filled to overflowing with worshippers. Due in large part to Mrs. McKague's Junior Choir, wearing proudly their new collars on their white gowns, and adding a touch of colour to the festive scene, it was agreed by all who were there that it was agreed by all who were there that it was indeed a memorable Christmas Eve Service.

Mrs. Isabel Ferrier, on behalf of the Auxiliary

EMPLOYMENT AVAILABLE CARETAKERS (two positions)

for the Terrace Bay Recreation Centre

Written applications will be received by the undersigned for the position of maintenance caretakers.

Applicants should state age, education, experience, marital status.

Preference will be given to those who hold Class "B" Refrigeration Certificates or indicate a willingness to secure a Refrigeration Certificate

Duties to include responsibility for the overall maintenance of the Recreation Centre, swim pool, and outside facilities.

Salary will be commensurate with experience.

Benefits include: Pension Plan, Hospital, Medical and Group Insurance plans, accumulated sick-leave.

Apply to;

The Terrace Bay Recreation Committee, Box 460
Terrace Bay, Ontario.

expressed her thanks to Mrs. Wise and the executive for a job well done, with many successful projects completed.

Mrs. Wise then called upon Mrs. Cora Ropchan and Mrs. Ellen Hodgkiss, Nominating committee, to present their proposed slate of officers for the coming year. The results of this report were as follows: - President, Mrs. Gertrude Soughton; Vice-president, Mrs. Elsie Berndtsson; Secretary, Mrs. Joanne Pearen; Treasurer, Mrs. Judy Mercer; continued page 5

ARE YOU AWARE THAT NORTHERN ONTARIO DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

is actively involved in the

industrial and business growth of northwestern cntario

by way of

financial assistance extended to qualifying companies

and a

confidential consulting service being used by many businesses

in cooperation with the

Northwestern Ontario Regional Development Council

The N.O.D.C. is seeking further opportunities for involvement. Its consultants make frequent visits to Northwestern Ontario Communities, to contact businesses of all kinds whose plans, ideas or problems may benefit from N.O.D.C. assistance.

N.O.D.C. consultants will be in this area at the

Terrace Bay Motor Hotel, Terrace Bay, on Thursday, January 20, 1972. Interviews for Schreiber and Terrace Bay.

For appointment contact:

Mr. John Scott Northern Affairs Officer Marathon, Telephone 229-1153